
August 16, 2022 

Re: Building for the Future Through Electric Regional Transmission Planning and Cost Allocation and 

Generator Interconnection, Docket RM 21-17-000 

Joint Statement in Support of the Commission’s Proposed Rule to Strengthen Regional Transmission 

Planning 

Dear Chairman Glick, Commissioner Danly, Commissioner Clements, Commissioner Phillips, and 

Commissioner Christie: 

The signatories to this letter represent utilities; consumers; NGOs; think tanks; national trade 

associations; equipment providers; clean energy buyers; transmission developers, builders, and 

operators; independent power producers; and environmental organizations. We believe that expanding 

and upgrading the nation’s transmission network will deliver jobs and economic development, a cleaner 

environment, and lower costs for consumers. The diversity of the signatories reflects the fast-growing 

and widespread recognition of the importance of a strong planning rule to ensure that the nation’s 
transmission system can support future needs and that the Commission must lead its establishment. 

Improved long-term transmission planning benefits electricity users in many ways. A better planned and 

integrated power system would drive significant consumer savings and help ensure reliable service. 

Furthermore, it could result in economic growth and deliver jobs across all geographic footprints. A 

strong national-level rulemaking would help chart the path towards realizing the benefits of greater 

regionalization. The ability to move power across large areas helps deliver low-cost renewable energy, 

which is what consumers, utilities and states are procuring. We applaud the Commission for its 

leadership in this effort and encourage the Commission to act swiftly to finalize a strong planning rule 

that enables the low-cost, clean, and reliable energy grid that American businesses and consumers are 

demanding. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Gregory Wetstone, President & CEO 

American Council on Renewable Energy (ACORE) 

Christina Hayes, Executive Director 

Americans for a Clean Energy Grid (ACEG) 

Gabe Tabak, Counsel 

American Clean Power Association 

Alexina G. Jackson, VP, Strategic Development 

AES Corporation 

Jeffrey Clark, President 



Advanced Power Alliance 

Jeff Dennis, Managing Director & General Counsel 

Advanced Energy Economy (AEE) 

Lindsay Mouw, Policy Associate 

Center for Rural Affairs 

Alex Breckel, Director, Clean Energy Infrastructure Deployment 

Clean Air Task Force (CATF) 

Adrienne Mouton-Henderson, Director of Markets and Policy Innovation 

Clean Energy Buyers Alliance (CEBA) 

Landon Stevens, Director of Policy & Advocacy 

Conservative Energy Network 

Stuart Nachmias, President & CEO 

ConEd Transmission, Inc. 

Greg Geller, Head of Regulatory Affairs 

Enel North America, Inc. 

Melissa Lavinson, SVP, Federal Governmental and Regulatory Affairs and Public Policy 

Exelon Corporation 

Danielle Merfeld, VP & Chief Technology Officer 

GE Renewables 

Michael Skelly, Founder & CEO 

Grid United LLC 

Brian George, Global Energy Market Development & Policy Lead 

Google 

Bryan Hannegan, President & CEO 

Holy Cross Energy 

Shashank Sane, Executive Vice President of Transmission 

Invenergy 

Nina Plaushin, Vice President of Regulatory & Federal Affairs 

ITC Holdings Corp.  



Jackson Keith, Coalition Director 

Land & Liberty Coalition 

Barbara Tyran, Director 

Macro Grid Initiative 

Gary Moody, Director, State Climate Strategy  

National Audubon Society 

Spencer Pederson, Vice President, Public Affairs 

National Electrical Manufacturer Association (NEMA) 

Shannon Heyck-Williams, Senior Director, Climate and Energy Policy 

National Wildlife Federation 

Cullen Howe, Senior Renewable Energy Advocate, Climate & Clean Energy Program 

Natural Resources Defense Council (NRDC) 

Jay Carriere, Head of Federal Regulatory Advocacy 

NextEra Energy, Inc. 

Spencer Gray, Executive Director 

Northwest & Intermountain Power Producers Coalition (NIPPC) 

Cary Kottler, Senior Vice President, North America Development 

Pattern Energy 

Jim Hoecker, Senior Counsel and Energy Strategist 

Rail Electrification Council  

Chaz Teplin, Principal, Carbon Free Electricity 

Rocky Mountain Institute (RMI) 

Casey Roberts, Sr. Attorney, Sierra Club Environmental Law Program 

Sierra Club 

Melissa Alfano, Director of Energy Markets and Counsel 

Solar Energy Industries of America (SEIA) 

Simon Mahan, Executive Director 

Southern Renewable Energy Association (SREA) 


